
 

 

 

 

T: 03459 335577 
helpline@defra.gov.uk 
www.gov.uk/defra 

Mail point A 
Second Floor Seacole 
2 Marsham Street 
London 
SW1P 4DF 
 

 

Dear Consultee, 

Consultation on whether England and Wales should change their Transmissible 
Spongiform Encephalopathies (TSEs) related livestock feed controls 

I am writing to invite views on the proposed changes to the TSE- related livestock feed 

controls.  

We are seeking views on proposals to change the current livestock feed controls to allow:  

• porcine processed animal protein (PAP) to be fed to poultry 

• poultry PAP to be fed to porcine animals 

• insect PAP to be fed to poultry and porcine animals 

• ruminant collagen and gelatine in non-ruminant feed 

The consultation document with further details on the proposed changes may be found on 

GOV.UK. 

We welcome your views and comments on the proposals. If you wish to obtain a copy of 

this consultation, please contact feedcontrolsconsultation@defra.gov.uk.  

Responses 

To submit your consultation response please complete the consultation questionnaire 

provided through Citizen Space (Citizen Space is an online consultation tool). 

Responding on Citizen Space is encouraged as it facilitates analysis of responses. You 

can also reply to the consultation by email to feedcontrolsconsultation@defra.gov.uk or by 

post to the address above. 

Responses should be received by 01/04/2025. 
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This consultation is being conducted in line with the Cabinet Office consultation principles. 

Representative groups are asked to give a summary of the people and organisations they 

represent and, where relevant, who else they have consulted in reaching their conclusions 

when they respond. 

Information provided in response to this consultation, including personal data, may be 

published or disclosed in accordance with the access to information legislation. We 

respect your personal privacy when responding to access to information requests. We only 

share information when necessary to meet the statutory requirements of the 

Environmental Information Regulations 2004 and the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

Using and sharing your information 

How we use your personal data is set out in the consultation privacy notice which can be 

found here Privacy notices - Gov.uk If you have any comments or complaints about the 

consultation process, please email: consultation.coordinator@defra.gov.uk  

Thank you for your help in this matter. If you have any queries, please contact us above. 

Yours faithfully 

 
TSEs team  
Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs 
Mail point A, Second Floor, Seacole Building, 2 Marsham Street, London, SW1P 4DF 
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